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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Draft Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 10th August 2023 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

Scott MacGregor (SM)

David Cuthill (DC)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP)
Lesley McDonald (LM)

	Chair

Vice-chair
Treasurer
Secretary

	Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Tom McEwen (TM)
3 members of the public 

Fire Service
	APOLOGIES
Laura Rodger (minutes)
Pete Richardson (PR)
Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Sue Hart (SH)
Caroline Shiers (CS)
Pat Marshall (PM)
Clare Damodaran (CD)
ABSENCES

	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions 
SM welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:00. SM asked all attendees for permission for the minute taker to record this meeting solely for the purpose of writing up the minutes; they will not share the recording and will delete it as soon as the minutes have been written. SM made all aware that no fire alarms are planned and the location of emergency exits and bathrooms.
SS submitted her resignation to BRCC, which the Chair accepted. BRCC expressed their thanks to SS for all of her hard work and are sad to see her go. 
	Actions



	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies received from LR, SH, CS, PR, JLM
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 13th of July 2023 meeting
Minutes proposed by SJ and seconded by DC.
Decision: July minutes approved with no amendments.
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 

Fire Report:
Mobilised 5 times in July. 13 Home fire safety visits. Still working with SCYD. Firefighters have also been working with the police to engage with the community. An open day was held which was attended by over 1000 people and raised over £6000.

Police Report:
Perth & Kinross continues to be targeted by professional criminals who are focusing their attention on farm and plant equipment ranging from quad bikes to trailers.

As always there are a number of simple measures that can be put in place to disrupt and prevent criminal activity around your property. Reduce access by removing all gates and entrances that are no longer in use and replacing them with a permanent fence or other barrier; secure all gates with good padlocks and repair fencing promptly to prevent/restrict any future unauthorised access. If you’re a regular reader of the weekly Commander’s bulletin you will notice that thefts from sheds, outbuildings and within the garden feature in the list of recent crimes committed across Perth and Kinross. A number of these thefts could be prevented by adopting simple steps to secure gardens, sheds and garages - Keep hedges, walls and fences low at the front of the property – to a maximum of 1.2 metres high and in a good state of repair to allow natural surveillance and make it hard for an intruder to work unseen. Prevent easy access to the back and sides by installing locked gates. Rear fences and walls should be a minimum 1.8 to 2 metres in height. Trellis topping or an intruder deterrent strip should also be considered to make climbing difficult. Security lighting around your property will act as a deterrent. Dusk to dawn low voltage LED lighting is cost effective to both install and run. Make sure bins are located in an area which doesn’t allow them to be easily used as a step to climb over fences / walls or access windows. Lock away any garden implements, furniture or tools in a secure shed, garage or outside store. They may not only be an attractive target for theft, but also items such as ladders which are useful for breaking into your home. Perth & Kinross continues to be targeted by professional criminals who are focusing their attention on farm and plant equipment ranging from quad bikes to trailers. As always there are a number of simple measures that can be put in place to disrupt and prevent criminal activity around your property. Reduce access by removing all gates and entrances that are no longer in use and replacing them with a permanent fence or other barrier; secure all gates with good padlocks and repair fencing promptly to prevent/restrict any future unauthorised access. Police Scotland has teamed up with a professional mountain biker to offer prevention advice as part of a campaign to reduce the number of bike thefts occurring in Scotland. To contact local police, dial 101 and ask for Police Scotland. The code for Gary Campbell is D1403 and D1915 for Danielle Hunter. Call 999 if a breaking in incident is in progress. 
	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public
a. Removed love locks
Member of the public would like their padlock back as it has sentimental value. GP will respond to their email to let them know that they will have to get in touch with the owners. 
b. Bank of Scotland Building – Attempted Theft
A member of the public wrote to BRCC to let them know of an attempted theft, possibly carried out by a gang. They now feel unsafe in the community. Recommendation is that this should be passed on to the police.
c. Rosemount Nursing Home
Rosemount was broken in to again; now repaired and PKC will maintain security of the building at the moment. BB reported that the building’s future is under review and there appears to have been contact made with the owner. There is a possibility of a compulsory purchase being put through. Members of the public stated that a WhatsApp community group is being utilised to communicate. 
d. Bracken
A member of the public raised concerns about carcinogenic bracken around the Rosemount care home. It is not possible for PKC to do anything about this. It is a privately owned building. PKC are securing the building, something which they are also technically not responsible for. 

	GP



	Item 6 – Matters arising/reports back
a. Resilience/Flooding (PR)
PR updated that a flooding application has been sent in. This is for a generator, river track sensor and radios. There is a plan to see if members of the public would like to join the resilience group as they will now be indemnified under insurance. 
b. Climate Action (DC/JLM) 
GP updated that there is a consultation about the draft new regional transport strategy. This will run until the 27th of October. BRCC have been invited to an event on Scotland’s Resource Resolution, forwarded from the Climate Café. It is on the 15th of August at 7pm. It will be discussing the circular economy bill and tool libraries.  On biodiversity, GP and SM reported back from their visit to our French twin town which has an extensive biodiversity park.  They were particularly taken with the trees that are planted every year for children born that year, as well as the insect hotel that has been built by school children.
c. Twinning 
Pleasanton, USA : SM meet with a visitor from Pleasanton.  They discussed that historically there had been an exchange of high school students, but this is no longer feasible, possibly due to costs. The possibility of the Blairgowrie, Rattray & District Pipe Band visiting is being explored. SM has been in touch with Braemar Highland Games to see if they could host the Pleasanton Pipe Band. 
Brebières, France : SM and GP, together with Calum Patterson, Pipe Major, Blairgowrie, Rattray & District Pipe Band, and Felicity Graham, Teacher had a great first official trip to Brebières.  SM and GP gave a presentation, which will be made available in full via the BRCC website: www.brcommunitycouncil.org.uk  In summary, the trip had progressed the relationship between the two towns in general, and formed real bonds between individuals. Brebières is keen to welcome visitors from Blairgowrie.  There is a huge amount we as towns can learn from each other. We saw a lot of good ideas in practice in Brebières, which made us think about how things could be done here. Equally, our French counterparts are interested in learning from us. For example, when presented with the current edition of the Blairgowrie Advertiser, which even they now know to call the ‘Blairie’, the Mayor and his team were reminded about our ‘Citizen of the Year’ awards, something they greatly admire and will endeavour to put into practice. Also, their crafts group is very interested in how NEST is organised and run. They are also very keen on kilts and bagpipes, and are very excited to be hosting the Pipe Band at their annual town fair, the “Braderie”, this September. Anyone connected with Blairgowrie & Rattray who would like to get involved with developing contact and exchange opportunities with our French twin town, please contact BRCC.  The meeting thanked SM and GP for their report.
d. Maintenance in Blairgowrie and Rattray (CS)
Rattray Common has been cut by a resident.  TM, BB and LM have met with Rattray residents to discuss Rattray Common, and with PKC officers at Carsie today to meet. Residents felt that they were being neglected.  PKC are continuing with "No Mow" but are happy to work with locals to help enhance the area's biodiversity, e.g. butterflies at Carsie. This will continue to be discussed.
e. Nativity (DC) 
The Nativity handover is now completed, and this can now be removed from the agenda. 
f. November 5th Event (SS)
SS has resigned. This will be deferred to the next meeting. 
g. Junction Reform/Perth Street (CS)
Deferred to the next meeting.
h. Top-up Tap
There has now been over 1500 suggestions for new top-up taps. Blairgowrie is still listed on locations to consider. Blairgowrie is being treated as a new suggestion, despite the fact that they were initially considered previously. GP will respond to highlight that Blairgowrie should be a priority. 
i. Gate on Croft Lane
Hodge solicitors now dealing with this. BB will be kept informed.
j. Kirk Wynd 
Deferred to next meeting. CS to give update. 
k. Fly bags
LM has spoken to Home Bargains. They responded that they have a bakery and if they open a door, lots of flies come in. As they have a fire door, they cannot put nets up. LM and SJ to contact Ecolab.
l. Giant Hogweed
GP received an email. It has been brought to PKC’s attention. The footpath along the side of the depot had individual plants on one point and a lot more further up. Pictures have been circulated. This has nothing to do with Biodiversity. They have now been sprayed, but they have not been pulled out. It seems that it has been contracted to someone who does not really understand the problem. Everything is now brown, which is not a good look for the biodiversity town. GP to write a letter.

	

	Item 7 – New Projects
No new projects
	

	Item 8 – Traffic Matters
Boat and Gas Braes: Tarmac to be relayed at no cost to the council. Issues have been caused due to the temperature the product has to reach at the depot. Relaying will take place between

4th to 8th September, 6pm to midnight.  Road closed between Balmoral Junction and Commercial Street.
	

	Item 9 – Planning Matters 
a. Marfield Site, Rattray

b. Scotbet, Wellmeadow
Individual comments can be made about the shop moving until the 8th of September.
	

	Item 10 – Chair’s Report

No update given – all points covered in the meeting. 
	

	Item 11 – Treasurer’s Report
 Treasurer’s Report August 2023
Admin 

July balance


£194.28
Minutes

£30
£164.28
August balance


£164.28



Projects
July balance


£5,457.96
August Balance


£5,457.96
Fireworks/Community Event
£211.89
Resilience


£4,261.12
Well (Defib)


£184.77
Bench



£253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive

£446.56  
Wish Tree



	 

	Item 12 – Secretary’s Correspondence. 
The main thing to be done is responding to the rules about Community Councils Scheme of Establishment. This needs to be done before GP leaves on the 19th. 
	

	Item 13 – Councillor’s Reports
BB reported: Works to commence on the old landfill site on River Ericht; repairs to the failed road surface dressing to Boat Brae/Gas Brae to commence on 4 September 6pm till 12 midnight; flooding consultancy still on schedule with public meeting in October; Bridge at Burnhead to be repaired this financial year. BB expressed thanks for the supporting of the Gran Fondo. GP raised issues she received via email, such as roads being closed early and causing chaos. JLM sent a message to the meeting that she felt the stewards had been very helpful.
	

	Item 15 – AOCB
Boards advertising town events have been designed for the boarded up windows of the Royal Hotel and will be put in place.
Meeting closed at 21:13.
	

	Date of Next Meeting:  14th September 2023, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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